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Special Event Permits 
A Special Event Permit has been approved for a Fishing Derby, weigh in station
on June 23 in Lyndhurst, hosted by the Kingston Avid Anglers.
A Special Event Permit application is being reviewed for the Lansdowne Fair,
July 18 – 21. 
A Special Event Permit application is expected for the Seeley’s Bay Canada Day
event hosted by the Seeley's Bay Residents Association. 
The Turkey Fair Committee has been in touch as they prepare to submit their
Special Event Permit application. 

The website testing review has been completed, and the next phase is for GHD
Digital, the website host, to work on website provisioning and configuration. 
The Township Times Publication has been returned from the printers and will be in
the mail early next week.
Councillor Kelman and several TLTI staff painted a Pride Flag on the Township
office parking lot.
Mayro Smith-Gatcke, Councillors Kelman and Jamison, Township staff and
members of the Fire Service presented a cheque for $750 to representatives from
R.O.L.L. Aid Food Centre.  The funds were raised at the Township’s Touch-A-Truck
event held in May.
For a list of local and area events, please refer to our calendar.

Corporate Services

Administration Services
A kick-off meeting was held with Arcadis Professional Services (Canada) Inc.
regarding Indigenous Advisory Services. 

Fire Services 
Fire Services

Fire Services responded to 12 incidents. 1 motor vehicle accident, 4 medicals, 1
assist Gananoque with structure fire, 3 remote alarms, 1 public service, 1 fire (Hydro
Pole), 1 false fire.
Station wear sizing for new recruits was conducted on Monday, June 3, and the
gear ordered. 
Annual bunker gear cleaning and Hydrostatic Testing will begin on Friday, June 14,
and run for 11 weeks.

https://calendar.leeds1000islands.ca/
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Fire Services cont’d
Fire Services

The Quarterly UCLG Chief Officers meeting was held on June 5 in Spencerville.
Chief and FPO held a virtual meeting with the Jefferson County Fire Coordinator,
Thousand Islands Bridge Authority, and Wellesley Island Fire Chief to finalize
response plans during the construction of the Thousand Island bridge this summer
Station 1 completed annual hose testing.

Regional Training Center
The NFPA 1041 Instructor I course began on June 6, with 10 students enrolled. The
Certification testing is scheduled for Sunday, June 9.
Z-Endorsement was completed for Merrickville-Wolford Fire with three students.

Fire Prevention
Ongoing inspection reports are being completed.
Planning is underway for the upcoming BBQ at the Thousand Island Elementary
School.

Operations & Infrastructure 
Administration

29 new Service Requests were received through our Customer Portal, and 22
existing requests were resolved.
The Roads Crew completed 14 Work Orders, and 20 Work Orders/Inspections were
completed by Parks & Facilities staff. 

Roads
Seabrooke Road construction upgrade project continues.
Gravel road resurfacing program continues.
Dust Suppressant continues. 
Gravel road grading, resurfacing and dust suppressant continues.

https://www.leeds1000islands.ca/en/governing/Ask_a_Question-Report_a_Problem.aspx?_mid_=128365

